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Dinner Meeting: 

Contact Pam Ross-Smith - for all dinner arrangements no later than the Monday prior to our dinner meeting. Advise her of any apologies if you are unable to attend or to let her know of extra dinner guests that you have invited. This will ensure the accurate catering for the Wednesday meeting and appropriate charges for meals.

COST (Includes dinner) Members/Guests $20.00

Special Dietary Requirements:

If anyone has any special dietary requirements will they please inform Pam so that she can inform the club.  The club is very happy to cater to individual needs.

Pam Ross-Smith

Home: 

3356 4201

Mobile: 

0413 188 562

Email: 

pross4@eq.edu.au
OR
pross0@yahoo.com.au
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Diary Dates:

· 7th May 2008 – Combined Services Dinner, Club Pine Rivers, Lawnton

· 14th May  – Next dinner meeting.

· 16th May – Back to 80s night, Story Bridge Hotel, Brisbane Metro.


May Birthdays:

Many Happy returns of the day!

17th 
Karen Fuller

27th
Pam Ross-Smith

30th 
Jenny Meek


ZONTA BINGO REPORT

Bingo starts at 10.30am Zonta volunteers are required to be there by 9.05am please.  I have changed the June people to two on, as Heather assures me that she will be able to do it and therefore only two Zontians are needed.

I have tried my best to sort people out for when it suits them.  It is all a bit difficult as both Jan and I will be away at the same time in June - July.  

If these days do not suit you, try to change with someone else and if that proves too difficult, then ring me.  There could be a couple of members who I could ask if in a fix.

Vicki, Bingo Convener.
Bingo Roster 

Please take note of a few changes.

May
1st
Bettina
      3289 4147
8th             Penny         3289 6496

15th         Jan & Diane 3359 8237

22nd      Elizabeth     3325 4795

29th       Penny         3289 6496 

June  

5th
Karen         3325 1501
12th       Lorraine     3264 5585  

19th       Kay            3851 0224
26th
Penny, Ros 3285 3294
July

3rd
Penny, Tracey (T)     

                                32893452

10th      Tracey, Bettina

17th      Carole
      3264 3851
24th      Jan

31st         Diane

August

7th
Elizabeth

14th
Ros & Penny

21st
Lorraine

28th
Karen
President’s Message

PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE

Thank you to Karen for holding a Successful Breast Cushion Sewing Bee at her house and for the great lunch that Karen and Lance provided. We were very lucky that Lisa Bodman

(Lara Whieland’s sister could make a visit with Shekyra (the young girl we support to attend school at the North Coast). Our members had a good time speaking with one another and Lisa on many varied subjects and we solved many problems that weren’t ours in the first place.

Vicki has finished off the grant for our Expo Day and Rosalind delivered it to the council on Monday so we not keep our fingers crossed that we will soon be busy with our Expo day to organise.

Rosalind did a great job with the new Members and the explanation of the ways of Zonta, and I’m sure we all came

away wiser.

Please remember that to vote at our next dinner meeting you will have to be a paid up member.

Regards,

Jan Spittle 


Organisation, Membership & Classification Committee
Dear Members,
Greetings!
Membership numbers: It was great to see Anthea, Di and Jenny inducted in April, bringing the Club’s current membership to 28. And although we said goodbye to Vicki Bell at the April meeting, it is only until she and her husband have been gray 
nomads for a year. Vicki’s been a great member, very active on the Status of Women Committee, and in particular giving her time and energy into locating and buying kitchen equipment at bargain prices for the kits we give to Jebb 
House.

Staying with the Club Marina has decided to stop with us, having been re-energized at the Area 
3 /5 meeting! I’m also pleased to tell you that Jenny Leggo emailed to say that she will be staying in Zonta and is going to the Rotterdam Convention. At the moment she is Bath in the U.K., which, she likes very much. Also, Rhonda’s husband Bill said Rhonda will remain a member and will be back from Qatar in 
September. Bill has recently visited Rhonda and says she will have lots to tell us about her experiences living in Qatar and working for Qatar’s Supreme Education Council.

Membership Information Session Saturday 26th April
Five new or newish members, Anthea, Dot, Janet, Jenny, and Melindie, met with Jan, Vicki and myself at Jan’s house for an informal information session on Zonta International, with morning tea.  We all enjoyed the get 
together and I hope I gave the newer members some idea of how Zonta works at the various levels and most importantly how we, the members, through our 
Clubs and the International Foundation, are making a positive improvement to women’s lives both locally and internationally.

Member’s profile – Patricia Sherman, yet another fascinating profile this month. Patricia has been a member since October 2006 and is currently a Board Director.  Patricia comes from a 
large, loving family and shares with us a very positive life history and personal attitude in her profile, so thanks Patricia.
Regards, Rosalind Pestell
UN COMMITTEE REPORT

Twenty-nine women suffering from obstetric fistulas underwent repair surgery in Sylhet, Bangladesh in April during a three-day marathon training session that involved medical staff from four Asian countries. 

Organized by UNFPA, the United Nations Population Fund, the training at Sylhet’s medical college hospital was part of an ongoing national effort to increase the number of doctors and nurses skilled in treating fistulae, internal wounds suffered during childbirth that cause incontinence. 

Many of the patients suffered fistula when they were teenagers. Bilkiz Begum, 17, was among the youngest; she was afflicted while giving birth at 15. Some, like Rupbahar Begum, 45, have endured the noisome condition for two decades or more. Depending on the extent of their injuries, the operations took two to five hours. 

Operating simultaneously in four teams, experienced surgeons, anaesthesiologists and nurses from Bangladesh, Nepal, Pakistan and Timor Leste shared knowledge on fistula repair, while local medical staff and students observed the procedures. Dr. Sayeba Akhter, of the Bangabandhu Sheikh Mujib Medical University, was the senior surgeon. 

It will take several weeks to determine the surgical outcome. Doctors in Bangladesh report an 80 per cent success rate in repairing fistula. But some patients with severe birth injuries require multiple procedures. 

Sultana Begum, 22, endured eight operations over six years before being fully cured. Now a community fistula advocate, she was on hand to counsel patients prior to surgery. In her poor village north of Sylhet, she is part of a campaign to inform fistula sufferers of treatment options, and to prevent fistula by reducing early marriage and encouraging mothers to get skilled delivery assistance. 

Similar training sessions in districts throughout Bangladesh have trained scores of doctors and nurses in the past several years, but this was the first to involve medical staff from other Asian countries. Some 1,200 Bangladeshis have undergone fistula surgery since 2003, when the UNFPA-led Global Campaign to End Fistula began providing medical equipment and financial support for training efforts and patient rehabilitation. 

Regards, Laurie Krause
FINANCE AND FUNDRAISING REPORT

After our wonderfully successful IWD, we are now waiting in the wings, ready to run on stage at a moments notice. Vicki and Jan have completed the grant for the Women of Pine Rivers expo and we wait with bated breath for the results. Once we have been approved it will be full steam ahead. We will need to attract participants, advertise, organise banners, advertising, tables, signs, prizes…..the list goes on! It was a great day to be involved with and I hope to see as many of you on the day as possible. (Reading through my report it seems like I was challenging myself to put in as many clichés as I could!)

Have a Wonderful month of May,

Regards, Simone Boersma
STATUS OF WOMEN REPORT

Many thanks go to Karen Fuller and her husband Lance for letting us sew, stuff and chat our way through the day at their home in April during which we made approx fifty breast cushions. Lance cooked up a feast for our lunch and our lovely surprise was meeting Shekyra from Kowanyama and Lisa, who is supporting Shekyra at her home on the Sunshine Coast.

Our next project is the Birthing Kits assembly, which will be possibly in August. Rosalind has already ordered the kits and we are waiting confirmation.

Thanks go to Vicki Bell for the being our ‘buyer’ for the Jebb House utility kits and we’ll miss her whilst she tours Australia by caravan for twelve months. The last six sets were delivered to Jebb House just in time as they had three women leave to set up their own homes. Sally mentioned that the women couldn’t believe that they are getting ‘all these things’ from people they don’t know.  Each kits costs approx $100 and we deliver ten kits per year.

Thanks to everyone for their help.

Lorraine Hunter

Thoughts for the month.


Without the human community one single human being cannot survive.


 		[Dalai Lama]


Many people will walk in and out of your life, but only true friends will leave footprints in our heart.


[Eleanor Roosevelt]

















All articles in this newsletter are provided by the chairperson of each committee.  These articles are not necessarily the views of Zonta or the Editor.

